

P.O. Box 1099 Ohkay Owingeh, NM 87566 PHONE (505) 852-4400 FAX (505) 852-4820

Date: May 29, 2020

To: Ohkay Owingeh Tribal and Community Members

From: Tribal Administration

Re: Updates COVID-19

Greetings Ohkay Owingeh,

Thank You for the many words of encouragement and understanding we have received in response to the cancellation of all June Feast day activities. Perhaps all things are happening for reason that we do not yet understand but will in the future. I have several more updataes for you as follows:

- COVID Testing May 21, 22, 2020 We just yesterday received back the results of the
  testing hosted at Ohkay Casino on the aforementioned dates. We tested 507 people and
  all results are negative, meaning no one tested as having COVID-19. If you were tested
  on any of these days your results were negative. If you have questions still please call
  office.
- Tribal Government Re-opening (Partially) I am happy to tell you that starting June 1, 2020 The Tribal Government will open back up to the community on an appointment only basis. This means that if you have need too, you can come to the building and see whoever you need to see provided you call ahead first and make arrangements with that person and or departament.
- Utility Payment All utility bill payments are still suspended. YOU DO NOT NEED TO COME AND PAY, YOUR WATER WILL NOT BE SHUT OFF.
- Voting Early voting is available at Senior Center until Saturday May 30, 2020, you still
  have 2 days. The hours are from 10 am to 6pm. Please vote and support the candidates
  that support Ohkay!

Any questions concerns please call.

Please check our webpage for updates ohkay.org